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June 6, 2024 

 

 

To: Clients and Friends 
 

From: Daniel S. Engle 
 

Subject:  CFPB Invites Public Comments Regarding Mortgage Fees 

 

In the June 6, 2024 issue of the Federal Register, 89 FR 484000 (click here), the Consumer 

Financial Protection Bureau (“CFPB”) published a request for information seeking public 

comments on fees charged in connection with residential mortgage loans. Their request 

concerns both lender-charged fees and third-party settlement fees such as title insurance. 

The request for information noted that median loan costs have increased by over 36% from 

2021 to 2023. It also stated that many loan costs are fixed, which the CFPB described as 

causing an outsized impact to borrowers with smaller mortgages such as lower income or 

first-time homebuyers. The CFPB highlighted origination fees and title insurance as major 

costs and emphasized that credit report fees have increased significantly over the past few 

years. 

 

The request for information is for the general public but the CFPB is particularly interested 

in hearing from “consumers, industry participants, social services organizations, small 

business owners, consumer rights and advocacy organizations, legal aid attorneys, 

academics and researchers, and State and local government officials”. Public comments 

may be made via mail, hand delivery or courier to “Comment Intake—Residential 

Mortgage Fees Assessment, Consumer Financial Protection Bureau, 1700 G Street NW, 

Washington, DC 20552.” They may be sent via electronic mail to 2024-RFI-

ResidentialMortgageFees@CFPB.gov (include Docket No. CFPB-2024-0021 in the subject 

line of the message). Or comments may be sent via the federal eRulemaking Portal at 

http://www.regulations.gov. Comments must be received by the CFPB on or before August 

2, 2024 to be considered.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 

covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the content of 
this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this memorandum are those 
of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the author nor the law firm of 
Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal services. While this 
information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal advice and its use 
creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for reliance on the information. 
Readers should not place reliance on this information alone but should seek independent 
legal advice regarding the law applicable to matters of interest or concern to them. The 
law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the 
content of this information current or free of errors. 
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